

Department of Energy Office of Science Washington, DC 20585

Office of the Director

June 29, 2012

Dear Pier,

I would like to thank you and your management team for your recent presentation on the revised plans for the Long Baseline Neutrino Experiment (LBNE). The steering group and project team have done an excellent job responding to our request to reconfigure the project in ways that lead to an affordable and phased approach that will enable important science results at each phase. The report of the LBNE steering group outlining the options and alternatives considered provides clear and thoughtful input to our strategic plan for the Intensity Frontier program.

We would like you to proceed with planning a Critical Decision 1 review later this year based on the reconfigured LBNE options you presented. Please work with Jim Siegrist and Dan Lehman on the timing of this review.

I am hopeful that we can put the LBNE project on a sustainable path and thereby secure a leadership position for Fermilab in the Intensity Frontier. We look forward to working with you to achieve this goal.

Sincerely yours,

W.F. Brinkman